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February 27, 2019 

 

TO:  Ways and Means, General Government Subcommittee 

FROM: Kevin Olineck, Director 

SUBJECT: Change in Budget 2005-2019 

                                

At the February 26, 2019 hearing of HB 5032, the PERS Agency Budget, Jessica Williams and I 

presented a slide that highlighted the history of PERS Legislatively Adopted Budgets 2005-2019. 

We are providing additional information to show the biennia-over-biennia change, as a percent, for 

the Limited and Non-Limited budgets. 
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February 27, 2019 

 

TO:  Ways and Means, General Government Subcommittee 

FROM: Kevin Olineck, Director 

SUBJECT: Email Response Rate 

                                

At the February 26, 2019 hearing of HB 5032, the PERS Agency Budget, Jessica Williams and I 

presented a slide that highlighted key performance metrics of the Operations Division. The slide 

below lead to a discussion about our email response rate. The total of incoming emails includes 

those from members and employers, but this response relates to member communications only. 

 
 

Our Members Services group within the Operations Division reported that 90% of all emails are 

answered in 48 hours. The other 10% typically need some additional research and can take from 7 to 

10 days to answer, depending on their complexity. We can answer account-specific information via 

email, unless we are required to provide confidential (secured) member account information (i.e., 

SSNs, benefit amounts, option election info, beneficiary names, final benefit amounts, etc.)  

 

The team of three staff answers approximately 22,000 to 23,000 emails each calendar year. The 

service delivery expectation is 7 to 10 days. When systems and tools are down, our response times 

are impacted, and we may still make the maximum 10-day service delivery expectation. 
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